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We hope you have all had a wonderful summer holiday and look forward to seeing you at the club to resume canoeing.  We haven’t seen some of you for quite a while so we hope you’ll be re-joining our sessions again soon. We are going to be working hard to improve our Glovers time trials for the next month or so as part of our preparation for the racing season.
The start of the new school year coincides with the start of the marathon racing season.  Most of the races take place on a Sunday and many are part of the Hasler Series. The Hasler races are designed so that individuals can participate in K1 or K2 for their own benefit but also for the club. The series culminates in a final in September 2006. In order to qualify, the club needs to have accumulated a certain number of points (dependant on number of club paddlers participating in each race) and individuals need to qualify by completing at least 3 of the races during the series.
Upcoming events
The first race of the marathon racing season is at Marlow Canoe Club on 4th September. Everyone is encouraged to participate; there are race divisions for all abilities and you can choose to race K1 or K2. In most cases you will be racing in a division that races a 4 mile course (about the same distance as paddling from the club raft to TYM and back). There are shorter races for the Lightning paddlers. Race days are fun for the whole family but if your parents are unable to take you to the race we can probably arrange transport for you and your boat.

Marathon race dates for your diary: (all of these are Hasler races)
Marlow
4 September

Henley

11 September

Elmbridge
2 October

Pangbourne
9 October

Richmond
23 October

Tour date:
Sunday 25 September – planning a trip from Molesley (Hampton Court) down to the club with a stop or two along the way. We will be paddling K2s and touring Canadians – any paddler Mums or Dads would be most welcome to join the outing. Speak to Roxane if you’re interested. 
Fundraising and fun day:
On Saturday 24th September there will be a BBQ at the club as well as fun and games on the water. We hope as many of you as possible will be able to join us along with your Mums, Dads and siblings. Susan Kramer our local MP, the Mayor of Richmond and the Mayor of Westminster will be joining us for part of the day.
Winter training

The time is fast approaching when we will no longer have enough light to train during weekday evenings and we will have to reduce training to weekends only. In the past this has been one session on Saturdays at noon. We would welcome any suggestions of alternative times and whether or not you’d like a second session on Sunday, although Sunday is usually a race day. Unfortunately coaches and boats are in short supply on Saturday mornings but we could accommodate junior sessions after noon on Saturday. Speak to Roxane. Circuit training during the week is not going to be possible during the winter months this year due to our temporary lack of space and facilities. 
Paddlepower
During September, the Club will be introducing the BCU’s Paddlepower program. We will explain the program during the first week of September. It is voluntary  - if you’d like to participate speak to Roxane.
Achievements

We are delighted to report that 3 Richmond paddlers have been selected for Great Britain Development Squads. Lizzie Broughton and Kathryn Hall have been selected to take part in the Gudena marathon in Denmark and Ed Kilby has been picked to compete in a regatta in Sobeka, Belgium in his C1. Congratulations to these paddlers and to their coaches for guiding them to this level.
Richmond girls, Lizzie Broughton and Kathryn Hall excelled at the Seneffe Regatta in Belgium on 20th and 21st August; Lizzie coming home with more than a few gold medals and Kathryn with silver. They will both be attending the Gudena marathon in September as part of the Great Britain development team.
Facilities

Richmond Canoe Club is currently operating out of temporary premises. Our proper clubhouse is a building-site at the moment and we do not currently expect to move back in before Easter 2006 at the earliest. We have set up temporary changing rooms and have shower and toilet facilities in place. There is also a wooden building which serves as our galley and social centre. 
Volunteers
Richmond Canoe Club is run entirely by volunteers – we have no professional staff and none of our coaches is paid. We are always looking for volunteers to help, whether with the administration of the club, maintenance work, assisting the coaches (whether on land or water) or helping with the catering. If you have any interest in getting involved, please speak to Trevor Wetherall.
Keeping in touch

If you would like to receive regular updates on the club’s junior activities, please make sure that Rox has your email address ( Rox email: rdunn@ruegg.co.uk) or refer to our website at www.richmondcanoeclub.com

